

  THE DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF LAFAYETTE
Membership Meeting
January 20, 2021

The January meeting of the Desk and Derrick Club of Lafayette was called to order on January 20, 2021 at 5:41 pm by President Jennifer Accardo at the Petroleum Club of Lafayette.  
President Jennifer Accardo introduced the Board of Directors members Ada Weeks, Secretary, Brittney Clark, Treasurer, Angela Cutrera, Immediate Past President. Board Members Ramona Bienvenu, Director and Melissa Thibodeaux, Director were absent.
There were no guests present.
Tifani Leal gave the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Dinner was served.
A zoom program was presented by Kati Hyer from LOGA speaking on the plight of the oil and gas industry in Louisiana.
House Report:  Kristian Breaux
Members Present __21__     Guests __0__   Total __21__
Number of Members Eligible to Vote __33__
Number of Members Present __21__
Number of Members needed for quorum __13_(40% of voting membership)

There were no corrections to the December 2020 minutes and they stand as presented.
There was no correspondence.
Treasurer’s Report – Brittney Clark  
Income __$341.00_        Expense __$962.96    Balance   __$23,154.00      as of 12/31/2020
Committee Reports:
Desrick Committee – Jennifer Accardo reported deadline is February 15th.
Fundraising – Vicki Chauvin introduced the Superbowl Pool is active at $10.00 square. 
Membership – Jennifer Accardo reported 33 members have renewed.
Photography/Scrapbook – Brittney Clark reminded of pictures for birthdays and for the roster.
Program – Jennifer Accardo announced February Speaker is Tyler Vandermolen to speak on Pedia Trust.
Sunshine – Tifani Leal announced January birthdays.

The 50/50 drawing was won by Joycelyn Hebert. ($40.00)
Jennifer Accardo announced that the February Meeting will be closed to guests due to presentation of the budget.
Tifani Leal made a motion to dispense with roll call, seconded by Kathy Martin.  Motion carried.
The next board meeting will be held February 3, 2021 at 5:30 pm at Smith Mason offices at 128 Demanade Blvd, suite 312.
There was no further business and meeting was adjourned at 6:49 pm.
Respectfully Submitted

Ada Weeks




